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Aims Key Element Key Skills Rec Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 
 

Year 5 
 

Year 6 

KS1 - Use technology 
safely and respectfully, 
keeping personal 
information private; 
identify where to go for 
help and support when 
they have concerns 
about content or contact 
on the internet or other 
online technologies 
 
KS2 - Use technology 
safely, respectfully and 
responsibly; content or 
contact on the internet 
or other online 
technologies recognise 
acceptable/unacceptable 
behaviour; identify a 
range of ways to report 
concerns about content 
and contact 

E-Safety Understand 
Explain 
Tell 
Respect  
 

   Understand that we 

have e-safety rules to 
keep us safe online and 
talk about some of these 
rules 

 

Understand that they 
should tell an adult 
when they see 
something unexpected 
or worrying online 
-Use online resources 
when told to by an 
adult. … only use 
websites/ 
apps/films/games with 
support from an adult 

 

 

-Know that passwords   
are there to keep  
information safe 
-Know that they should 
keep their personal 
information private. 
-Explain what personal 
information is. 
-Understand that they 
should tell an adult 
when they see 
something unexpected 
or worrying online 
-Use online resources 
when told to by an 
adult. … only use 
websites/ 
apps/films/games with 
support from an adult 
-Talk about why it’s 
important to be kind and 
polite online 
-Understand that we 
have e-safety rules to 
keep us safe online and 
talk about some of these 
rules 
 

-Talk about how 
passwords keeps our 
information safe 
-discuss why they need 
to keep personal 
information private. 
-Describe the things that 
might happen online 
that they must tell an 
adult about 
-Only go online when 
given permission by an 
adult 
-Understand that some 
websites/apps/films/ 
games aren’t 
appropriate for their age 
-Say what each letter of 
SMART stands for and 
explain in their own 
words our esafety rules 
-Give examples of how 
they can be kind and 
polite online. 
 

-Creating passwords and 
keeping account details 
safe 
-understand what is 
meant by personal 
information  
-Recognise 
inappropriate content 
and reporting abuse – 
understand that anyone 
at any time can 
accidentally find 
unsuitable material 
-Knowing what is 
appropriate behaviour 
either on hardware or 
online 
-Learning etiquette for 
email and messaging 

-Creating passwords and 
keeping account details 
safe 
understand what is 
meant by personal 
information 
-Recognise 
inappropriate content 
and reporting abuse – 
understand that anyone 
at any time can 
accidentally find 
unsuitable material 
-Knowing what is 
appropriate behaviour 
either on hardware or 
online 
-Knowing etiquette for 
email and messaging 

-Creating passwords and 
keeping account details 
safe 
understand what is 
meant by personal 
information 
Recognise inappropriate 
content and reporting 
abuse – understand that 
anyone at any time can 
accidentally find 
unsuitable material 
-Knowing what is 
appropriate behaviour 
either on hardware or 
online 
-Learning etiquette for 
email and messaging 

-Creating passwords and 
keeping account details 
safe 
understand what is 
meant by personal 
information 
Recognise inappropriate 
content and reporting 
abuse – understand that 
anyone at any time can 
accidentally find 
unsuitable material 
-knowing what is 
appropriate behaviour 
either on hardware or 
online 
-Learning etiquette for 
email and messaging 

KS1 - understand what 

algorithms are, how they 

are implemented as 

programs on digital 

devices, and that 

programs execute by 

following precise and 

unambiguous 

instructions 

-create and debug 

simple programs 

-use logical reasoning to 

predict the behaviour of 

simple programs 

 

KS2 - Understand 

computer networks, 

including the internet, 

and the opportunities 

they provide for 

communication and 

collaboration 

-design, write and debug 

programs that 

accomplish specific 

goals, including 

controlling or simulating 

Programming Predict 
Sequence 
Write 
Debug 
Test  
Evaluate  

Shows an interest in 

technological toys with 

knobs or pulleys, or 

real objects such as 

cameras or mobile 

phones.    

 

Shows skill in making 

toys work by pressing 

parts or lifting flaps to 

achieve effects such as 

sound, movements or 

new images.    

 

-Begin to predict what 

will happen for a simple 

sequence of instructions 

-Give instructions to my 

classmate (using 

forward, backward and 

turn) and physically 

follow their instructions. 

-Program a robot or 

software to do a 

particular task. 

-Describe what actions 

they will need to do to 

make something happen 

-Understand that the 

word debug means a 

mistake on the 

computer 

-Say whether an 

algorithm works and 

achieves the goal 

 

 -Confidently predict 
what will happen for a 
sequence of instructions  
-Talk about a set of 
instructions as an 
algorithm. 
-Use programming 
hardware/software to 
make objects move.  
-Describe the algorithm 
they will need for a 
simple task.  
-Use the word debug 
confidently 
-Watch a program work 
and spot where it goes 
wrong so that they can 
debug it. 
.-.Say what could be 
changed  about an 
algorithm to make it 
better 
 

-Completing online 
challenges that require 
the use of a sequence of 
instructions 
-Understanding an 
algorithm as a list of 
instructions that must 
be completed in the 
correct order to achieve 
a successful result 
-Using logical reasoning 
to spot errors in an 
algorithm and make 
appropriate corrections 
-Testing corrections and 
reapplying debugging 
techniques until 
outcome ism successful 
-Understanding how 
different hardware 
connects to network by 
different means eg. 
wired, wireless, 
Bluetooth, mobile phone 
connection 

-Completing online 
challenges that require 
the use of a sequence of 
instructions 
-Understanding an 
algorithm as a list of 
instructions that must 
be completed in the 
correct order to achieve 
a successful result 
-Using logical reasoning 
to spot errors in an 
algorithm and make 
appropriate corrections 
-Testing corrections and 
reapplying debugging 
techniques until 
outcome ism successful 
 

-Completing online 
challenges that require 
the use of a sequence of 
instructions 
-Understanding an 
algorithm as a list of 
instructions that must 
be completed in the 
correct order to achieve 
a successful result 
understanding the -
importance of syntax 
when coding 
-Using logical reasoning 
to spot errors in an 
algorithm and make 
appropriate corrections 
-Testing corrections and 
reapplying debugging 
techniques until 
outcome ism successful 
-Understanding how 
different hardware 
connects to network by 
different means eg. 
wired, wireless, 
Bluetooth, mobile phone 
connection 
 

-Completing online 
challenges that require 
the use of a sequence of 
instructions 
-Understanding an 
algorithm as a list of 
instructions that must 
be completed in the 
correct order to achieve 
a successful result 
-Using logical reasoning 
to spot errors in an 
algorithm and make 
appropriate corrections 
-Testing corrections and 
reapplying debugging 
techniques until 
outcome ism successful 
-Understanding how 
different hardware 
connects to network by 
different means eg. 
wired, wireless, 
Bluetooth, mobile phone 
connection 
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physical systems; solve 

problems by 

decomposing them into 

smaller parts 

use sequence, selection, 

and repetition in 

programs; work with 

variables and various 

forms of input and 

output 

use logical reasoning to 
explain how some simple 
algorithms work and to 
detect and correct errors 
in algorithms and 
programs 

KS1 - Use technology 

purposefully to create, 

organise, store, 

manipulate and retrieve 

digital content 

 

KS2 - Use search 

technologies effectively, 

appreciate how results 

are selected and ranked, 

and be discerning in 

evaluating digital 

content 

select, use and combine 
a variety of software 
(including internet 
services) on a range of 
digital devices to 
accomplish given goals, 
including collecting, 
analysing, evaluating and 
presenting data and 
information. 

Digital 
Literacy  
 
 
Multimedia 

Save 
Find 
Type  
 
Use a range 
of tools and 
technologies  
 
Organise 
Present  
Select 

Knows how to operate 

simple equipment, e.g. 

turns on CD player and 

uses remote control. 

 

Uses ICT hardware to 

interact with age-

appropriate computer 

software.  

 

 

Completes a simple 

program on a 

computer.  

Early Learning Goal 

They select and use 

technology for 

particular purposes. 

-Save and find work via 

an app or when the 

saving location has been 

set by an adult 

-Confidently use a range 

different technology 

tools 

-Begin to use technology 

to create and present 

my ideas. 

-Use the keyboard or a 

word bank on a device 

to enter text. 

-Say what is good about 

their work 

 

-Save and retrieve work  
-Create different effects 
with different 
technology tools. 
-Independently use 
technology to create, 
manipulate and present 
their ideas 
-Use the keyboard on a 
device to add, delete 
and space text for others 
to read 
-say what is good about 
their work and how it 
could be made better 
 
 

-Use the internet to 
search for information 
-understand how word 
order and spelling can 
affect search results 
-Use PCs, ipads and 
tablets and a range of 
apps and programs  
-Gain understanding of 
how to select an 
appropriate 
program/app to achieve 
a set goal 
-To be able to use more 
than one program at 
once  
-To be able to choose 
appropriate fonts, 
colours and layouts with 
the needs of the 
audience in mind 
-To be able to create a 
drawing using an art 
package 
-To be able to edit a 
photograph, adding 
effects to enhance the 
final picture 
-To be able to enter data 
into a spreadsheet and 
produce a simple chart 
of the results 

-Use the internet to 
search for information 
-Understand how word 
order and spelling can 
affect search results 
-Use PCs, ipads and 
tablets and a range of 
apps and programs  
-Gain understanding of 
how to select an 
appropriate 
program/app to achieve 
a set goal 
-To be able to use more 
than one program at 
once  
To be able to choose 
appropriate fonts, 
colours and layouts with 
the needs of the 
audience in mind 
to be able to create a 
drawing using an art 
package 
-To be able to edit a 
photograph, adding 
effects to enhance the 
final picture 
-To be able to enter data 
into a spreadsheet and 
produce a simple chart 
of the results 
-To be able to compare 
text presented in 
different formats and 
evaluate the 
effectiveness and 
benefits/ disadvantages 
of each type 

-Use the internet to 
search for information. 
Be able to cross 
reference with other 
sites to test veracity of 
information found. To 
always cross reference 
from wikipedia 
-Understand how word 
order and spelling can 
affect search results 
use PCs, ipads and 
tablets and a range of 
apps and programs  
-Gain understanding of 
how to select an 
appropriate 
program/app to achieve 
a set goal 
-To be able to use more 
than one program at 
once  
to be able to choose 
appropriate fonts, 
colours and layouts with 
the needs of the 
audience in mind 
to be able to create a 
drawing using an art 
package 
-To be able to edit a 
photograph, adding 
effects to enhance the 
final picture 
to be able to enter data 
into a spreadsheet and 
produce a simple chart 
of the results 
to understand the 
difference between 
branching and lineal 
databases 
-To be able to use 

-Use the internet to 
search for information 
-understand how word 
order and spelling can 
affect search results 
-Use PCs, ipads and 
tablets and a range of 
apps and programs  
-To be able to use more 
than one program at 
once  
to be able to choose 
appropriate fonts, 
colours and layouts with 
the needs of the 
audience in mind 
-To be able to create a 
drawing using an art 
package 
-To be able to edit a 
photograph, adding 
effects to enhance the 
final picture 
to be able to enter data 
into an access database 
and Excel 
-To be able to use field 
filtering, queries and 
ordering within a 
database and within 
Excel 
-To be able to recognise 
when results are 
anomalous and examine 
database for errors that 
may have caused these 
results 
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filtering and ordering to 
select data from within a 
database 

Recognise common uses 
of information 
technology beyond 
school 

Digital 
Literacy  
 
 
Technology 
in our lives 

Understand  
 
Recognise  
 

Research  

Knows that information 

can be retrieved from 

computers    

 

Early Learning Goal  

Children recognise that 

a range of technology 

is used in places such 

as homes and schools.  

 

 

 -Understand that the 

internet can be used to 

talk to other people. 

-Understand that they 

need permission from 

an adult to use the 

internet 

-Recognise the ways 

technology is used in the 

classroom, at home and 

in the community 

-Talk about the 

similarities and 

differences between the 

Internet and things in 

the physical world. 

-Begin to use a search 

engine to find 

information 

-Understand that not 

everything they see 

online is true. 

 

 -Understand that the 
internet can be used to 
communicate with 
people anywhere in the 
world 
-Understand that they 
need to give permission 
for a photo/video of 
themselves to be put 
online 
-Identify benefits of 
using technology 
including finding 
information, creating 
and communicating. 
-Understand the 
difference between the 
internet, the school 
network and other 
devices 
-Confidently use a 
search engine to find 
information 
-Suggest ways to check 
the reliability of 
information found on 
the internet e.g. check 
different websites 
 

    

 Handling 
Data 

Organise  
Interpret  

Present 
 
Use 
technologies 
 

Use cameras to capture 

information 

 -Add information to a 

pictograph  

-Use technology when 

directed to collect 

information, including 

photos, video and 

sound. 

-Present data with 

support from an adult. 

-Say what they have 

found out. 

 

 -Say what kind of 
information they could 
use to help them 
investigate a question. 
-Talk about the different 
ways they use 
technology to collect 
information, including a 
camera, microscope or 
sound recorder and do 
this independently 
-Talk about the different 
ways in which 
information can be 
shown. 
-Talk in more detail 
about what they have 
found out 
 

    


